

CH-3003 Bern, GS-EAER, JSA

A-Mail

Prof. Lauritz Holm-Nielsen & Dr. Peter Tindemans
President Euroscience & Secretary General EuroScience
1, Quai Lezay-Marnésia
F-76000 Strasbourg

Bern, March 2, 2017

Dear Mr President, Dear Mr Secretary General,

I thank you for your letter expressing your concern.

The United States has historically been, still is and certainly will remain in the future an important partner for Switzerland in many sectors including the area of education, research and innovation.

We henceforth shall follow closely and with high interest the developments of the US policies in science and innovation in the coming years and will commit ourselves to maintain, on our side, the best possible framework conditions in order to allow the pursuit of outstanding co-operation endeavors between Swiss and US institutions and researchers.

Yours sincerely,

Johann N. Schneider-Ammann

Federal Councillor